
JUNIPER GREEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held in the Committee Room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Wednesday 25th November 2015 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Ian Gilmour, Russell Salton, Vic Stewart, Neil Ingram, Cliff Beevers, Helen Ogg, Richard Watt, Anthea Grierson, Ken Davies, Norma McGeever, Anne Wimberley, PC Nelson Dowie and Councillor Ricky Henderson. 
Visitor: Margaret Follon.
1. Apologies: Gordon Miller, Susan Perriss, Councillors Dominic Heslop, Bill Henderson and Joanna Cherry MP.                                                          

2. Minutes of October 28th Meeting and Matters Arising: the minutes of 28th October were accepted as a true record after making an amendment to read “south and west” in 3.3.
· Bill had explained again that he had tried to arrange a meeting with Andrew McBride but so far had not been given a date.
· Dominic had sent an email from CEC official Gordon Hunter giving further details on the market trader licence consultation.  Cliff had also forwarded it to Nick for his comments.
· Bill had prepared a letter to the residents of Lanark Road which he had passed on for checking by JGCC.
· Anne’s questionnaire had been circulated and amended ahead of a meeting with Anthea.
· Anthea reported that there had been a good number of imaginative responses by families to Anne’s questionnaire about possible future uses for the public toilet site. The final deadline for these was the Friday following the meeting. Book week events at the school had gone very well. The children were participating in the Radio Forth appeal through whose ‘ditch and switch’ scheme surplus books were supplied to food banks so that children from poorer families could get a book for Christmas. The closing date for the sustainability groups initiative was 30 November. There were problems with finding enough accommodation for after school care; Ian agreed to check the availability of the church halls. (He subsequently reported back to Anthea that there was space at JG Parish Church halls). Forrester Hall in Woodhall Drive was suggested as another possibility, though the owner was planning to demolish it and replace it with houses. The breakfast club was going well. Cliff asked Anthea to let him know what the school’s response was to the proposal for a Juniper Green Gala in 2016. Action: Ian, Anthea
3. 
Reports and recent meetings 


3.1  Secretary: There had been no licensing issues in our area over the last month.

3.2  Treasurer: Ken reported that the No. 1 account contained £2,314.68; the No. 2 
account £6,767.54. £2,280.00 had been received in grants and sponsorship for the 
Pentlands Book Festival for which a separate account would be opened. Money collected 
at 2015 events would go towards funding a 2016 festival, making up for the lack of a 
neighbourhood partnership grant.

3.3  Monthly local planning matters: Neil had already circulated his report. He drew  
attention to further applications for developments at Newmills Road and Cockburn 
Crescent in Balerno, to both of which he would object on behalf of JGCC on the lines of 
previous objections, i.e. mainly on the grounds of erosion of the green belt and traffic 
congestion on 
Lanark Road. Permission to convert the whole premises at 18 Foulis 
Crescent to commercial use as a nursery had been granted with the condition that a 
sound proof fence must be erected. The Woodhall Cattery proposal for housing on their 
site had been withdrawn, but then re-submitted. Neil had objected again and the 

   
application had gone to appeal. Juniper Park Road had been resurfaced to the park gates, 
but the road to the golf club had yet to be adopted.

Neil had responded to the Scottish Government’s consultation on the planning process. Because Archie Clarke had already written a very thorough 8,500 word response, Neil had written a shorter summary expressing similar views. Cliff suggested that representatives of the public and of Community Councils should be involved at an early stage in planning. At present CCs had no muscle compared to developers who had considerable resources and expertise at their disposal. It would make sense for some of the money raised by the planning authority from developers to be allocated automatically to community councils which could then afford to employ consultants before responding to planning applications. Community views appeared to be ignored as things stood, and, if an objection was successful, developers would merely engage in a war of attrition by re-submitting their plans again and again.

Anne asked if the requirement to use brownfield sites before greenfield sites could be developed was enforceable. Neil said that changes to planning procedure would be needed. Anne was asked to respond to the Government’s consultation as an individual. 
3.4  Meetings: Helen had attended the Community Safety meeting at which there had 
been discussion of police resources and the failure of police to attend incidents. Elaine 
 
Aitken, a member of the police and fire scrutiny committee, would raise concerns with 
them about the police’s frequent failure to provide the public with incident numbers.
Helen had also attended the Juniper Green Village hall meeting which had discussed the 
senior citizens’ Christmas dinner, improved security lighting and undertaking market 
research to assess the viability of a village screen cinema. A request had been received 
to have the JG sign and seat removed and a railing installed round the village hall garden 
to deter youths from gathering there.
4.
Police report: PC Dowie reported that PC Ally Murdoch had been carrying out foot and 
mobile
patrols focused on housebreaking. Violent crime in Edinburgh had continued to 
drop. Ward priorities were assault, violent crime in general, housebreaking and road 

safety; there had been no assaults or housebreakings and no cases of hate crime 
reported in the past month. There had been bogus callers in Woodhall Terrace. PC 
Murdoch was investigating incidents of garden sheds being set alight, in which context 
Malcolm Brown had given CCTV footage from the village hall to the police. However, 
youths were still causing problems in the area. The concerns of residents that the police 
response to 999 calls was inadequate were being addressed. Norma informed the 
meeting that a window had been smashed on Baberton Mains Wynd on the night of 21 
November and that residents of Baberton Mains Drive had phoned the police on the 
evening of 7 November to complain of rowdy behaviour by youths.

4.1  Safety committee meeting: see 3.4 above 
5.
JGCC matters:

5.1  JG Farmers Market: Cliff reported that community stalls at the November market, 
would include C&B News, the Church and Friends of the Pentlands. Pie Not would not 
attend, but the Fruit and Veg stall would be back. The question of whether or not to 
continue with the market in 2016 would have to be considered after consultation with 
Nick Paul.

Richard was asked to convene a special meeting to consider the future of the market. Vic 
expressed the view that the new rules for markets introduced by the city council would  
threaten the viability of smaller markets such as our own which could not meet their 
requirements. He agreed to write to CEC about the problem. Action: Richard and Vic

5.2  EACC: After brief discussion of the forthcoming EACC elections, Helen explained 
that she had stood for election to support Geoff Pearson in his attempts to reform EACC. 
Following his resignation, she no longer felt able to continue.  Ricky said that Maureen 
Child was aware of the difficulties EACC was having. Richard was asked to inform  
EACC that Juniper Green CC would not take part in the election process. Action: 
Richard

5.3  Pentlands Book Festival: Russell was congratulated for making the ‘Wine, Women 
and Song’ event such an outstanding success. It was agreed that ‘Janice Galloway in 
Conversation’ had also been excellent. Cliff urged committee members to support 
the remaining events.

5.4  Next summer’s gala: see item 2 above.

5.5  The toilet building in Juniper Green: Anne had devised a questionnaire for JG 
Primary pupils and their families on possible future uses for the former public toilet. 
Results would be collated by Anne and circulated to JGCC members. She had done 
some research into sources of funding which might finance the compilation of a 
business plan for the building. The Community Empowerment Act (Scotland) 2015 was 
not yet fully commenced and guidance was awaited. There would also be Regulations 
made under the Act which would need to be taken into account in relation to the transfer 
of assets to communities. Ricky indicated that CEC would be sympathetic in considering a 
viable plan for community use of the site. Anne could be put in touch with other 
communities in eastern Scotland exploring community uses for former toilet buildings. 
Archie Clarke had kindly made an architectural drawing of the toilet premises to assist 
JGCC. There was already some commercial interest in the site which might enable 
JGCC to access joint funding of any 
development. Graeme Mckechnie of the city’s 
Cooperative Development Unit and Cliff would meet to discuss the possibilities. Richard 
was asked to circulate the links to Edinburgh’s interim policy on asset transfer. 
Action: 
Anne, Cliff and Richard

5.6  Meet the Politicians Question Time event on Thursday 28th January 2016 in 
Balerno Parish Church: arrangements for this event had now been finalized, details of 
which would appear in the December/January C&B News.
6.
Integration of Health and Social Services: Ricky issued a document on this topic which 
had been produced jointly by Edinburgh City Council and the NHS in response to the 
feeling that the city’s care services and the NHS were not well integrated. Problems were 
arising from the fact that people were living longer and mental health needs were 
increasing, while funding would not return to 2009-10 levels until 2025-6. An Integration 
Joint Board had been established with 5 representatives each from CEC and the NHS. 
Resources provided by CEC amounted to £210m and by NHS to £370m. The strategic 
plan for integration was now at the revision stage and implementation would begin on 31 
March 2016. There would be 4 integrated Joint Boards in the Lothians which would need 
to work closely together. Budgets would be allocated on 1 April.
 7.  AOCB


7.1 Survey from Heriot-Watt University: Richard issued copies of a questionnaire from 
Joy Jarvie, a PhD student from Heriot Watt University, about the value of ponds as 
community and environmental assets. He encouraged members to complete what they 
could and return the questionnaire in the pre-paid envelope provided.

7.2 Resilient Communities: Vic had attended a meeting on Resilient Communities 
intended to publicise and promote voluntary cooperation among residents, for example by 
individuals offering to act as snow wardens and organizing road clearance by neighbours 
on housing estates. CEC would provide insurance cover, training in first aid and in the use 
of defibrillators. Public buildings such as Sports Centres would be used to provide 
emergency shelter. Community Councils would be asked to find a lead person in their 
area. Two pilot areas had been asked for. The project could work only if volunteers came 
forward. David Munroe, CEC’s Resilience Officer, had offered to come and speak to 
JGCC about the scheme, possibly at a specially arranged meeting. Vic agreed to prepare 
a notice for the forthcoming market asking for volunteers to identify themselves.

7.3 Letters from CEC and Currie High: Richard distributed leaflets about Edinburgh’s 
budget proposals consultation and read out an invitation from Currie High School to 
attend 
their Christmas pantomime and carol concert.

7.4 Meal out: it was agreed to postpone a decision on the date of JGCC’s annual 
dinner until the January meeting.
8.  Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc.: the next meeting was due on Wed 
27 January but could be brought forward. It was likely that a walkabout would occur in 
mid-January.
___________________________________Cliff Beevers (Chairperson)                    /       /


